
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 12, 2006 
 
 

Ms. Lindsey Reggo 
 
 
 
 Re:  In the Matter of the Application of Lindsey Reggo for Certification  
         Docket No. 0506-178 
 
Dear Ms. Reggo: 
 
 At its December meeting the State Board of Examiners reviewed the appeal that 
you filed.  In your appeal you challenged the determination of the Office of Licensure 
and Credentials that you are ineligible for certification as a Teacher of Physical 
Education.  After completing an evaluation of your credentials, the Office of Licensing 
advised you that you must take an additional four credits in physical education, three of 
which must be at the advanced level. 
 
 The Board carefully reviewed your appeal and attachments.  It concluded that you 
failed to show that you had completed a minimum of 30 credits in physical education in a 
coherent sequence of coursework, with at least twelve of the credits at the advanced level.  
While you may have taken additional classes, they are not in the subject matter that you 
wish to teach.  Accordingly, because you have provided no evidence to show that you 
meet the regulatory requirement for a Teacher of Physical Education Certificate of 
Eligibility, the Board voted to deny your appeal.  You must complete four additional 
credits, with three at the advanced level, in order to be eligible for the certificate. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Robert R. Higgins, Acting Secretary 
      State Board of Examiners 
RRH/AGL/reggolindsey-appeal       
Date of mailing: 
By certified and regular mail  
This matter may be appealed to the Commissioner of Education pursuant to   
N.J.A.C..6A-3. 



 
 


